
NEWS

Fugro	Names	Chair	in
Geotechnics	at	UWA

Professor	Mark	Randolph,	Fellow	of	the	Royal	Society	(UK),	has	been	appointed	to	the
recently	announced	â€˜Fugro	Chair	in	Geotechnicsâ€™	at	the	University	of	Western
Australiaâ€™s	Centre	for	Offshore	Foundation	Systems	(COFS).	The	announcement	was
made	at	a	ceremony	held	at	the	university	on	1	December	2014.	Professor	Randolph	has
been	the	recipient	of	many	science	and	industry	awards	over	a	long	career,	including
being	named	as	Western	Australiaâ€™s	Scientist	of	the	Year	in	2014.

By	establishing	the	Fugro	Chair	in	Geotechnics,	Fugro	and	COFS	aim	to	develop	a
sustainable	research	group,	which	will	be	significant	in	Fugro’s	activities	worldwide	and	will
support	the	wider	geotechnical	community.	The	group	will	address	key	research	questions
related	to	cost-effective	design	and	performance	in	the	field	of	offshore	geotechnics,

reducing	risk	and	enhancing	engineering	design	within	the	sector.	The	arrangement	will	further	strengthen	collaboration	between	Fugro
and	COFS,	which	stems	from	the	synergistic	development	between	UWA	and	Fugro	Advanced	Geomechanics	over	almost	twenty	years.

While	geotechnics	may	be	regarded	as	one	of	the	less	well-recognised	sciences	it	has	underpinned	some	of	the	largest	projects	in	the
world.	Professor	Randolph	has	been	central	to	offshore	geotechnical	engineering,	having	been	a	key	figure	in	the	development	of	methods
used	to	design	foundation	for	the	many	varied	types	of	offshore	structure,	from	the	Gulf	of	Mexico	to	offshore	Australia.

By	also	funding	three	PhD	scholarships,	Fugro	will	facilitate	the	growth	of	high-quality	graduates	in	the	field	of	offshore	geotechnics	and
engineering,	with	the	selected	students	being	provided	with	enhanced	educational	opportunities	by	working	with	one	of	the	world’s	leading
geotechnical	engineering	companies.
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